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Even the teachers will be tired Iôm sure. 

Dinjerra Messenger 

Term 1            No. 4     22nd   March 2018   
 

 

 

From the Principal 
 

Term 1 is rapidly disappearing and what a hectic term it has been.  Term 1 is when we do many of the 

administrative things that schools just have to do.  We nervously wait until February 28 because that is when the 

Department takes a census of our student numbers and then determines our budget for the year.  We have to 

make decisions about staffing in Term 3 and 4 of the previous year so our guestimates need to be pretty accurate 

or we end up with either more staff than we can afford or not enough staff to cover all classes.  This year our 

number was down a little on what we estimated but not enough to cause us any problems. 

We have put Harmony Day back by a week to make sure that everyone knows what is happening on the day.  The 

purpose of Harmony Day is to celebrate what we all have in common, and to remind ourselves how wonderful it is 

to live in a community where we all get along, no matter what our differences.  In a wonderful community like 

Dinjerra, we have so much to celebrate.  There are something like 25 different nationalities represented here as 

well as a number of different religions and beliefs and yet we all manage to get along peacefully.  If only the world 

was a lot more like Dinjerra. A notice explaining what we will be doing on the day is in this newsletter. 

The school has purchased a software package called Compass.  Compass is used by nearly every secondary school 

in the state and most primary schools. The full package provides a suite of applications that we expect will make 

things easier for teachers, easier for the office and easier for parents.  Eventually, once we get the hang of it 

ourselves, parents will be provided with a log-in where they can access their children’s reports, explain absences 

and communicate with the children’s teachers.  Teachers will start using Compass from the beginning of Term 2 

and once we feel we have it under control, we will invite parents to join as well. 

As the Term holidays are almost upon us, I want to wish you all a wonderful and safe break with your children. 

 

Graeme Smith 

Principal 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Department of Education & Dinjerra Primary School do not endorse the products or services of any private advertiser.  No responsibility 

is accepted by the Department of Education or Dinjerra Primary School for accuracy of information contained in advertisements or claims 

made by them. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

End of Term 1 
Just a reminder that Term 1 finishes on 

Thursday 29th March 2018 at 2:30pm. 

 

School resumes Monday 16th April at 

9:00am 
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Harmony Day 

Dinjerra Primary School will be celebrating Harmony Day on Wednesday 

28th of March, 2018. 

Students are invited to dress up in their traditional cultural clothes or in 

“orange” which is the Harmony Day colour. 

At 11:00am students will be having a sausage sizzle which they have pre 

ordered and paid for. 

At 2:40pm we will be having a whole school assembly in the BER building 

parents and friends welcome to attend. 

At 3:30pm we are having a whole school picnic where parents and friends 

are be invited to bring their picnic rugs and cultural food and enjoy 

participating in games & activities.  

If you do not feel like cooking there will be a food truck selling $10 pizza’s, 

chips and soft drinks. 
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                            Dinjerra Swimming Program 

 

All permission notes, money and medical notes are due back to school tomorrow Friday 23rd March 2018. 

Numbers of children need to be finalized to the pool and buses booked by Monday. 

The swimming program begins day 2 of term 2 straight after the holidays, Tuesday April 17th and runs for 8 

days. 

Children who have brought back all their permission forms and money, there will be further information going 

home next week. 

 

 

Grade 4/5/6 Interschool Sport Term 2  

Students from Grades 4/5/6 will be participating in the Footscray District Interschool Sport competition.  

The competition will take place from around 12.00 – 2.00 Fridays. They will be playing netball, tee ball and soccer 

against 6 schools in our district. There will be 3 home matches and 3 away matches. Students will be given a 

uniform to wash and wear each week and bring back at the end of term 2. 

 

Early Term 2 students will be going home with a fixture and permission note and money will need to be paid for 3 

bus trips. 

Thanks everyone Debbie Domas  

 

 

 Fundraising 

 

 

 

An Easter Raffle is taking place at the moment which will be drawn on Harmony Day Wednesday 28th March. 

There is 1 large basket of goodies to be won by 1 very lucky family. The prize is on display and tickets are on sale 

every morning till the 28th March in the yard 8.45 – 9.00 near the rotunda. Tickets are 50c each or 3 for $1.00. 

 

 

Mothersõ Day stall 
A Mothers’ Day stall is being arranged for Term 2. Notes will go home in April and presents will be for sale at 

$5.00 each. Students will be able to purchase presents for their special someone - mums, carers, nanas etc. 

 

Thank you from the Fundraising Team 

Sue, Erin, Vesna and Marie 
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School Banking Information Session. 
 
Dinjerra Primary School is excited to offer the Commonwealth Bank School Banking program to all students. 

School Banking is a fun, interactive and engaging way for young Australians to learn about money and develop good savings 
habits. Children who deposit money into their Youthsaver account through School Banking earn Dollarmites tokens, which they 
can save up and redeem for exciting rewards. 
 
The rewards available during 2018 are: 

¶ Twister Power Handball 

¶ Secret Scratch Pad 

¶ Sparkle Glitter Pens 

¶ Glow Light 

¶ Mighty Boom Handball 

¶ Heat Reactor Pencils 

¶ Slushie Maker Cup 

¶ Zoom Flying Disc 
 

School Banking is also a great fundraiser for our school. Our school receives a Regular Savers Contribution of $5 for every 10 
deposits processed per student as well as an Annual Contribution which is based on the number of students who made at least 
one School Banking deposit in the prior year. 

School Banking day is Tuesday. Each week you need to hand your bank book to the office in the morning. 
We will be holding a School Banking Information Session at our school:  

 

Time:   3pm – 4pm 
Date:   Tuesday 24 April 2018 
Location:  Library 
 
Please join us and find out more about the School Banking program and how your child can get involved.  

If you are interested in opening a Commonwealth Bank Youthsaver account for your child you can visit 
commbank.com.au/schoolbanking and click on the link to open a Youthsaver account. A School Banking representative will be 
available at the Information Session to show you how you can do this. In order to verify yourself and your child, you will need 
your driver’s licence and your child’s birth certificate, but if you don’t have these with you on the day, you can complete 
verification online at home. 

 

School Banking day is Tuesday 
 
Remember, Tuesday is School Banking day and students should bring in their weekly deposit.  
 
For every deposit made at school, students will receive a silver Dollarmites token. Once students 
have individually collected 10 tokens they can redeem them for an exclusive School Banking 
reward item in recognition of their regular savings habits. 
 
School Banking is also a great fundraiser for our school. Our school receives a Regular Savers 
Contribution of $5 for every 10 deposits processed per student as well as an Annual Contribution 
which is based on the number of students who made at least one School Banking deposit in the 
prior year. 
 
If your child has lost their book, they can bring their money to school in a sealed envelope with a 
note on the next School Banking day. We will issue them with a replacement. 

 
Thank you for supporting the School Banking program at Dinjerra Primary School. We would also like to thank the wonderful 
administration ladies who volunteer as our School Banking Co-ordinators and process our banking every week. 
 
If you would like to know more about School Banking, please ask for a 2018 School Banking program information pack from the 
school office or visit commbank.com.au/schoolbanking 
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Kelly Club  - Holiday Program 

 
Come and have fun with Kelly Club holiday program for 

fun, sport, amazing games, cooking, arts and craft, 
incursions and excursions and lots of more cool things. 

Opening time from morning 7.30am till evening 6.00pm. 
Prices from $7 per session with your ccb/ccr rebate 

connected with centrelink. Our programmes are approved 
with centrelink rebates and subsidies available. 

Contact the program coordinator phone/email to book 0466665941 
dinjerra@kellyculboshc.com.au 

Come and have super duper fun with Kelly 
club! 
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Date Event Time 
   

Friday 23rd March Recycling Incursion Grade Grades 4 – 6  

Monday 26th March School Photo Day  

Wednesday 28th  March Harmony Day – Sausage Sizzle 11:00am 

 Whole School Picnic  3:30 – 5:00pm 

Thursday 29th March Crazy Hair & Pyjama Day  

 School Finishes  - End of Term 1 2:30pm 

Monday 16th April Term 2  - School Resumes  9:00am 

Tuesday 17th April Swimming Program 17th – 24th April 9:00am – 11:15am 

   

Calendar of Events 
 

On the Noticeboard 
¶ BRAYBROOK COMMUNITY HUB – Kids Art Term 1 2018 

¶ Commonwealth Bank – Student Banking 

¶ Winter Baseball 

¶ Footscray Rugby Union Club 

 



  

 

 

Crazy Hair & Pyjama Day 
Thursday 29 th March  

 
 
 

  
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
On Thursday 29th March 2018 the students of Dinjerra Primary School are invited to come to school 
with crazy hair or in their pyjamas. This is a fundraising event organised by the School Captains. 
Students are asked to make a gold coin  donation with all monies being raised going towards a new 
jungle gym in the playground.  
 
Students are encouraged to style their hair in a crazy and creative manner using ribbons, hair spray 
and hair ties. The crazier the hair the better! 
 
Students are also encouraged to wear their pyjamas for the day to make things even crazier. Please 
ËÅÅÐ ÉÎ ÍÉÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÁÐÐÒÏÐÒÉÁÔÅÎÅÓÓ ÏÆ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÐÙÊÁÍÁÓ ÆÏÒ ÓÃÈÏÏÌȢ 
 
We look forward to seeing who has the craziest hair and comfiest pyjamas! 
 
 
 
Catherine Leahy  Graeme Smith   School Captains 
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